Volume LVIII No. 1b January 13, 2022

First Baptist News

a family of faith

This Week...

<u>Sunday, January 16</u>

9:30 a.m. Sunday School
10:30 a.m. Worship in Sanctuary
Worship Online

via Facebook Live

Monday, January 17

No School for PSRC

5:45 p.m. Finance Committee Meeting

(Activities Building)

7:00 p.m. Deacons Meeting

(Fellowship Hall)

Tuesday, January 18

7:00 a.m. Men's Prayer Group (Zoom)

Wednesday, January 19

6:00 p.m. Wednesday Night Prayer Service with Called Church Conference

(Fellowship Hall)

Children's Activities Youth Doing Missions

Quarterly Church Conference

Wednesday, January 26, 2022 During Prayer Service, 6:00 p.m.

Wednesday Night Children's & Youth Activities

Please remember to wear a mask so we can all be safe!

Here is our Wednesday Night Schedule:

6:00 Wednesday Night Live (Grades 1-5)

6:00—7:00 Music Munchkins and Mission Friends (ages 3—K)

6:00—6:30 Music Makers (Grades 1-3)

6:30—7:00 Young Musicians Choir (Grades 4-5)

Youth will be participating in Youth Doing Missions at 6:00 p.m. Meet at the Activity Building and wear your mask.



Preparing for Sunday, January 16 "All of Creation Declares" Psalm 36:5-10

9:30 a.m. Sunday School 10:30 a.m. Worship Join us for Worship in-person in the Sanctuary or on Facebook Live.

https://www.facebook.com/firstbaptistlumbertonnc

Give to First Baptist Church!

Here are some ways to donate to our ministry:

- Give during Sunday worship.
- Scan our QR code with your cell phone camera to go to our giving page.



- Give through our secure online giving portal.
- Go to our website (www.fbclumbertonnc.org) to complete a draft form.
- Send us your contribution by mail —
 606 N. Walnut Street
 Lumberton, NC 28358



Coming up. . .

January 24 — Partnership for Children will be using the Fellowship Hall 9:00 am—4:00 pm for professional development.

January 24-25 — No school for PSRC.

January 26 — Quarterly Church Conference during Wednesday Night Prayer Service, 6:00 pm.

January 30—Youth Bible Study resumes, 6:00 pm.

January 31 — 2021 Contribution Statements and ECM Statements will be available.

February 3 — Games and Fellowship at Pine Street Senior Center, 1:30 pm

February 6 — Knit Wits will meet in the Parlor, 3:00 pm

February 8 — Early Childhood Ministry in-house registration for the 2022-23 school year begins.

February 19 — Community Café (hosted by Fellowship Class)

February 21 — Finance will meet at 5:45 pm in the Activities Building and Deacons will meet at 7:00 pm in the Fellowship Hall. No school for PSRC for the President's Day Holiday.

February 21 — First Baptist members not currently enrolled may register for ECM care for the 2022-23 school year.

February 22 — Early Childhood Ministry registration opens to the public for the 2022-23 school year.

Servants this Sunday

9:30 Sunday School Entrance Greeters

*6th Street Ramp 9:00—9:30 am Gene Horne *ECM Entrance 9:00—9:30 am Jimmy Dail

10:30 Worship Entrance Greeters

Sanctuary Vestibule 10:00—11:30 am Tony and Becky Thompson

Nursery

Ashlynn Cox, Jenna Davis

Extended Session

Pattie Ramsaur

*Handicap Accessible entrance



Person of the Week

Send a card, letter, or other remembrance to our special person this week!

Sue O'Tuel 4929 Pinedale Blvd Lumberton, NC 28358



Persons attending Sunday School and Worship will wear masks and practice social distancing in all indoor settings. This applies to those who have been vaccinated and those who have not been or cannot be vaccinated. Pews will be marked to allow for social distancing during Worship.



Since it's the time of year when we are closing out the old year and getting ready for the upcoming year, we are also looking at a large task when it comes to getting contributions statements ready for 2021. Our Money Counters, office staff, and Financial

Secretary are working together to collect information from paper records, office deposits, and online contributions to create contribution statements manually. Previously, the ACS People software made accessing giving statements easy to access with the reports feature. We are now having to go "old school" and recreate records on paper. Our goal is have your contribution statement report for you by January 31, 2022. With that being said, your report will look different that what we provided in previous years. One of the biggest changes is that only your total giving amount, instead of each gift, will be listed on your 2021 contribution statement.

We greatly appreciate your flexibility and patience with office staff during this time of year. If you have questions, please call the office (910-739-4336) or email the general office email (office@fbclumbertonnc.org).

CHURCH STAFF

Contact us at 910-739-4336 or office@fbclumbertonnc.org www.fbclumbertonnc.org

Rev. Tim Little — Minister of Music and Facilities

Rev. Josh Owens - Senior Pastor

Mr. Len Power — Building Superintendent

Mrs. Kandace Ramsey — Administrative Assistant

Rev. Doug Reedy — Associate Pastor of Youth, Young Adults and Missions